

## **PRESS RELEASE**

For immediate release

GODALMING TOWN COUNCIL TO INSTALL WATER FOUNTAIN AND BOTTLE FILLER AT PHILLIPS MEMORIAL PARK

At a meeting of Godalming Town Council's Policy & Management Committee held on the 5 September and following on from its earlier resolution to support a Climate Emergency Motion and agreement to establish a Climate Fund aimed at projects which would help to encourage and enable carbon-reduction within Godalming, Members approved funds for the installation of a water fountain and bottle filler station in the Phillips Memorial Park.

Working with Waverley Borough Council to identify the best location for the fountain, Godalming Town Council hopes that by using the drinking fountain and water bottle filling facility residents will be encouraged to consider and reduce their use of single-use plastics.

The Town Council welcomes suggestions for other locations within Godalming that could benefit from having a water fountain and bottle filler available for public use.

For more details on the Town Council's Climate Emergency Motion, please visit <a href="https://godalming-tc.gov.uk/wp-content/uploads/2019/07/6.-25-July-2019-Full-Council-Minutes.pdf">https://godalming-tc.gov.uk/wp-content/uploads/2019/07/6.-25-July-2019-Full-Council-Minutes.pdf</a>

Ends...

For more information on this release or images, please contact: Andy Jeffery – Town Clerk Email: <a href="mailto:townclerk@godalming-tc.gov.uk">townclerk@godalming-tc.gov.uk</a>

Tel: 01483 523075

Release Date:18 September 2019





